


LOCAL COMMUNITY HOSPITAL 
INTERDISCIPLINARY PROGRESS NOTE 
 
CLIENT NAME: John Doe  DOB: 5/5/76  CLIENT ID: 123456789 
 
Date: 08/19/15     Tele-psychiatric Risk Assessment  
 
Presenting Problem/Chief Compliant:  
This writer was called to reassess Mr. Doe regarding continued need for involuntary hold.  Mr. Doe was 
brought to Emergency Department for medical clearance yesterday on a 5150 hold (written by Heather 
Sylvester, RCDMH staff at Indio Clinic), as he was intoxicated, experiencing depressed mood and SI, 
stating that he was going to overdose on a bottle of Trazodone along with alcohol.  Received call from 
Jim Grisham, RN stating that Mr. Doe is denying SI currently, stating that he was “just drunk and upset”.  
He has been medically cleared and is willing to use voluntary mental health services.  
 
Reassessment:  
Completed interview via telepsychiatry with Mr. Doe to reassess risk. Mr. Doe stated that he has 
struggled with depression for the past few years and has had successful treatment with RCDMH where 
he was attending group therapy and taking 30mg Lexapro daily.  He stated that he stopped taking his 
medication when he started dating his girlfriend, as it had sexual side effects and he could not drink 
when he took the medication.  His depression had become more severe and his drinking had increased 
to 3-4 days a week. He shared he had an argument with his girlfriend prompting his SI.  He stated that 
his girlfriend has Trazodone that he was going to take with alcohol, but he really did not want to die, 
which is why he went to the clinic.   
 
Spoke with Heather Sylvester, LCSW who had initiated the hold yesterday.  She spoke with Mr. Doe by 
phone and agreed to seek a lower level of care.  She called two hours later and stated she was able to 
assist Mr. Doe in obtaining treatment at the Crisis Residential Treatment Center, which is a 24-hour/day 
unlocked psychiatric facility where he could stay for up to 2 weeks to restart his medications and receive 
intensive services.   
 
Outcome/Plan: 
Consulted with Dr. Grotsky and Jim Grisham, RN regarding safety plan.  Fully reviewed safety plan with 
Mr. Doe and he was able to repeat the plan back to this writer and agreed to follow through with 
services, stating “I’ve learned my lesson, I will make sure to talk to my doctor about any concerns I have 
with my medication and I feel better now that I don’t have to try to hide my depression from my 
girlfriend and that she will support me.”  Staff arrived from RCDMH to transport Mr. Doe to the CRT and 
5150 was interrupted.  Documentation was completed and faxed to RCDMH QI. 
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